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I have just started my second run of teaching a course “Mathematics for Design,” meant to fulfill the quantitative proficiency requirement, especially for those planning to major in art.  This course was first developed by Doris Schattschneider (emerita) and continued by Gordon Williams (currently at Ursinus College).

In addition, I have implemented Culture Points throughout the first-year mathematics courses.  This informal activity encourages students to see the world of mathematics beyond their current course (whether it be the Calculus sequence or a general education requirement in mathematics).  Students have no specific assignments, but rather accrue “culture points” by attending mathematics talks, reading about mathematics in the news (e.g.: the use of fractals to analyze Pollock’s work), discussing mathematics with their professors or peers, or any other activity connected to mathematics.  Required for any such activity is a follow-up reflection discussing how the event has influenced their understanding and/or appreciation of mathematics.

When I taught Mathematics for Design in the past, I received excellent Culture Points submissions tied to artwork, including pottery work demonstrating frieze patterns, a photography project illustrating different symmetries, and a puzzle jigged from plywood using Conway’s tiling technique.  I would like to use the Culture Points idea to tap into the students’ potential as artists. 

In particular, I am interested in student-centered, student-driven projects – projects in which I act as a resource, rather than as a spearhead.  These activities will not only increase the general community awareness of the math/art connection, but also increase student confidence in mathematics – particularly students that are generally antagonistic toward mathematics when they enter the course.

I am interested in developing such activities as:

· A student’s art exhibit in connection with Moravian’s Student Mathematics Conference, much like the exhibits tied to the Joint Mathematics Meetings.  Each year, Moravian college hosts a mathematics conference consisting of student presentations.  An associated exhibit can showcase the work of students in the region drawing the connections between mathematics and art.
· A service day activity for students to take their work in the college course to the local schools.  For example, our work exploring similarity and the golden ratio can be turned into a workshop on proportion for the college students to bring to the local middle schools.
· A campus demonstration idea, in the spirit of George Hart’s “Zomeday.”  In the course higher geometry, we practiced ruler-and-compass constructions writ large in the courtyard of the academic complex.  The chalk-line constructions on concrete helped broaden campus awareness and understanding of mathematics.  

